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 PLANNING AND REGULATION COMMITTEE 
 6 JUNE 2022 

 

 

PRESENT:  COUNCILLOR I G FLEETWOOD (CHAIRMAN) 
 
Councillors Mrs C L E Vernon (Vice-Chairman), P Ashleigh-Morris, T R Ashton, Mrs A M Austin, 
S A J Blackburn, A M Hall, Mrs A M Newton MBE, N H Pepper, R P H Reid, N Sear, P A Skinner and 
T J N Smith 
 
Officers in attendance:- 
 
Robert Close (Democratic Services Officer), Richard Fenwick (County Highways Manager), Jeanne 
Gibson (Programme Leader: Minor Works and Traffic), Neil McBride (Head of Planning) and Martha 
Rees (Solicitor) 
 

1     APOLOGIES/REPLACEMENT MEMBERS 
 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor I D Carrington and Mrs M J Overton MBE. 
 

2     DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS 
 

No declarations of interest were made with respect to any items on the agenda. 
 

3     MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND REGULATION COMMITTEE 
HELD ON 9 MAY 2022 
 

RESOLVED  
 

That the minutes of the previous meeting held on 9 May 2022, be approved as amended, and 
signed by the Chairman. 

 

4     TRAFFIC ITEMS 
 
 

4a Saltfleetby, Main Road - Proposed 40mph Speed Limit  
The Committee considered a report which detailed a request for the 30mph speed limit on Main Road 
to be reviewed and increased to 40mph. A previous policy limiting all traffic speeds to 30mph outside 
schools instigated the current speed limit on Main Road. However, the school on Main Road had since 
closed thus the 30mph speed limit could no longer be justified.  
 
On a motion proposed by Councillor I G Fleetwood and seconded by Councillor T R Ashton, it was:  
 
RESOLVED (unanimous)  
 

That the objections be overruled so that the Order, as advertised, may be introduced. 
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4b Horncastle, Spilsby Road, Boston Road & Langton Hill - Proposed 30mph speed limits  
The Committee considered a report which detailed a request from local residents for the existing 
40mph speed limits on Spilsby Road, Boston Road & Langton Hill, Horncastle to be reduced to 30mph. 
Investigations and a speed survey have indicated that a reduction in the level of limit may be 
considered a 'Borderline Case', as defined within the Council's Speed Limit Policy. Therefore, the 
Planning and Regulation Committee could approve a departure from the criteria if they felt it 
appropriate. 
 
On a motion proposed by Councillor I G Fleetwood and seconded by Councillor P A Skinner, it was:  
 
RESOLVED (unanimous)  
 

That the Committee approved the reduction in speed limit proposed so that the necessary 
consultation process to bring it into effect may take place. 

 

4c Metheringham, High Street - Proposed Bus Stop Clearways  
The Committee considered a report in connection with two objections received in relation to a bus 
stop clearway at a proposed relocation of a bus stop in Metheringham. The objections, received 
following consultation, raised concern that the proposed location would result in obstruction to access 
in and out of private driveways. It was officers’ view however that the buses would stop only briefly at 
the proposed location so the impact to driveways would be minimal. The relocated clearways would 
ensure safe and effective access to bus services. 
 
It was clarified that the there was only one bus stop in question, and not an arrangement for parallel 
stops. 
 
On a motion proposed by Councillor I G Fleetwood and seconded by Councillor P A Skinner, it was:  
 
RESOLVED (unanimous)  
 
 That the objections be overruled so that the order, as advertised, may be introduced. 
 
The meeting closed at 10.46 am 
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	3. Minutes of the previous meeting of the Planning and Regulation Committee held on 6 June 2022

